MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  4.3.25
3.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Beth Bailey, Denise Stone, Evan Owen and Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
3.2  PRESENT
Cllr. William Hooban (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Edward Griffiths, Sian Edwards, John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams, Edward Williams, Jennifer Yuill, Deilwen Anderson.
3.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman thanked the Vice Chairman for chairing the meeting last month.
3.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on February 4th 2025 were found to be correct. 
3.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Under Chairman’s announcement needed to change the first line to “the Chairman asked Cllr. Evan Owen if he would like to pursue with his bullying complaint” and at the end to change to “Cllr. Evan Owen did not want to pursue with his complaint and everyboday agreed to start with a clean slate”.

3.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST.
Cllr. Sian Edwards declared an interest in the letter from Friends of Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary School regarding financial support and she signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and did not take part when the application was discussed.
Cllr. William Hooban declared an interest in the Dyffryn Ardudwy Football Club financial support application and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and did not take part when the application was discussed.

3.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- I am still getting lots of complaints about the loss of the last trains northward and southward on the Cambrian Coast Railway after Transport for Wales reduced the winter timetables. This is what I put to the full council. Question by Councillor Eryl Jones-Williams Will Cyngor Gwynedd be making strong representations to Transport for Wales and the Welsh Government over the loss of the last evening train northwards and southwards on the Cambrian Coast Railway line? There are no buses at all late at night between Machynlleth and Fairbourne or between Barmouth and Porthmadog so alternative public transport is out of the question. This decision will affect workers in the hospitality industry and local supermarket staff and goes against the Welsh Government policy of encouraging less car journeys, even though many people in this area do not have cars. Reply – Shadow Cabinet Member for Environment, Councillor Craig ab Iago I would like to thank Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams for the question.
Thank you for the question. I don't have much to add to the written answer other than to say that I share your concern about Gwynedd's public transport situation, and I welcome any opportunity to raise awareness about this. Indeed, we have already made the Council's voice heard to the Government. There was some success in that the first trains were re-introduced but the last trains were not. There will be a lot of line closures later this month and into April. If using the trains for long journeys you have to check as buses will replace trains in many areas. Gwynedd is serious about training for councillors and the Democratic services committee has pointed out that councillors will have to attend a number of training and refresher courses with a list to be published of those who do not attend. The advice on safety of councillors is to be strengthened an also how to direct members of the community of how to seek help with financial problems and scam awareness. I have had information of local residents being scammed out of thousands of pounds and are too ashamed to inform the police. More emphasis is to be put on area forums like 
the Meirionnydd forum. There was a good example last month of excellent reports of Steffan Jones, highways, Jonathen Cawley SNP and from Adra on their policies. Unfortunately I have not received the copies yet. The SNP are 
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short of staff and there are adverts out for staff. The SNP is around £680,000 in debt and this is expected to hit £1 million in the next 18 months. As there have been landslides blocking roads in Meirionnydd I asked whether surveys could be undertaken prior to landslides occurring. I suggested a survey after a clear fall of trees between Barmouth and Bontddu on the A496 in case of a rock fall there. High priority is to be given to the A496 near Talsarnau and King Edward Street, Barmouth where there are problems. ADRA claim to be the largest social housing company in North Wales and now have properties as far as Wrexham and south to Aberystwyth. Only very few legally allowed house swaps are taking place although swaps are a problem in some villages. Most of the ADRA complaints referred to delays in maintenance. Members pressed for local councillors to be consulted more as they had local knowledge. Inspections of the Gwynedd social services and wellbeing were undertaken recently and overall the council did well. Overspending on adult services, families and homeless was highlighted and it was accepted that there were problems nationally with shortages of rented accommodation and staff shortages in the care system. The head of adult care for the past 8 years, Aled Davies, is to leave, and this will be a loss to the council. This Thursday will be the full council when the rates for 2025/26 will be set. My original forecast of an 8.66% increase was correct. This will mean an increase of £2.92 per week for a band D property. Gwynedd is budgeting to spend £356 million with £248 million coming from Government grants and £108 million from council tax. The increase NI is costing Gwynedd over £4 million and after grants is £3 million, the difference goes on the council tax.There is a warning that 26/27 could be problematic as the Government grants will be less because of a reduction in population numbers and less pupils in schools while at the same time the need for services increases. The police meeting for February was cancelled due to illnesses. There were reports of illnesses in the school as well amongst pupils and teachers and class closures had to be introduced. I had many concerns over rumours that 100 caravans were to be allocated for immigrants. I checked with site operators and Gwynedd Chief Executive and the story were rumours only. I was informed by the Chief Executive that any allocations to an area then the local authority HAD to be informed regarding schools, doctors surgeries, public transport etc and that no such information had been received by Gwynedd, confirming that the reports were rumours. I thanks the people who brought the rumours to my attention. I am available on 01341242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.ErylJones-Williams@gwynedd.llyw.
3.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Variation of Condition 2 (Detailed plans) attached to planning consent NP5/58/365H dated 18/09/2023 to change the design revised to erect a pitched roof orangery to side of the dwelling Plot 3, O.S. Field No. 9687, Penybont, Talybont. (NP5/58/365K)

Support this application.
3.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £88,974.47  (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £36,717.04 more expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This is mainly because the Council has paid the final payment regarding development of the car park in the new financial year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllrs. Edward Griffiths there was nothing further to report regarding the above Group since the last meeting of the Council.
C   Village Hall
Cllr. Deilwen Anderson reported that she was still waiting for a quote from Eric Neville regarding the kitchen of the cafe and that they were going to try for a grant “Pawb a’i le” and Cllr. Jennifer Yuill reproted that she had met with Elin William from Gwynedd Council and that she had been informed that no money was available at the moment. It was made known that the fire door opens when the fire alarm goes off.

Permission was granted for Mr. Mick Tibbetts to speak regarding the hall and it was made known that the insurance company want the Council to do a written agreement stating that they are willing for the management committee to insure the hall and that this is needed by the 15th of this month. Also questions need to be answered regarding the 
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subsidence at the front of the hall and Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to deal with this matter. It was made known by Mr. Tibbetts that he had uploaded all the accounts to the Charity Commission. The Council Members raised concern regarding quotes that had been received in the past from different companies regarding the hall cafe. Mr. Tibbetts stated that the hall committee was of the opinion that part of the hall cafe could be used as a community hub and the other part as a cafe service tea and coffee.

D   Opening of Grass Cutting Tenders
The Clerk reported that she had received 2 tenders so as to carry out the above work. After a discussion it was agreed that Mr. Gary Coates, Evergreen  would be awarded tender 1 (cemeteries) and Mr. Gary Martayn, West Coast Properties  be awarded tender 2 and 3 ( public footpaths, around the Llidiart y Parc  car park, play park and around the benches on Ffordd Ystumgwern, Bro Enddwyn, lawr Ffordd y Llan and Ffordd yr Efail). Also the Clerk reported that she had received a price from 

Mr. Gareth John Williams to cut and clear the grass from around the toilets in Talybont and also to cut and clear the grass in Morlo Park and to cut and clear the grass in Penybont Garden and the work of looking after the flower  pot by Talybont sign would be included with the work in Penybont Garden and the work of the flower pots by Talybont toilets. It was agreed to accept these quotes from Mr. Williams.

E    HAL
The Chairman reported that he had attended a public meeting in Harlech on the 19th of last month regarding the above site and it was an interesting meeting with many in attendance.
3.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A  Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received the following reply from the above Department that they were forwarding the matters regarding the three first points to the Traffice Department in Caernarfon and asking them that they reply directly back to the Community Council. Also stating regarding Gors y Gedol road, they have arranged for the Inspector to visit the site to assess it during this week, because it seems that the overgrowth from Bro Enddwyn junction is growing from private land, they will be sending letters to the oweners asking them to cut back the overgrowth.

B   Snowdonia National Park

Received an e-mail from the above together with guidance note on the planning system and asking the Council to take note of this when discussing planning applications. The Clerk had already forwarded this e-mail to Members.
C   Play Inspection Company 

Received the  report regarding the inspection of the Pentre Uchaf play park that they had carried out recently. The Clerk had already forwarded this e-mail to Members. It was agreed to carry out the work that was needed to do as stated in the report and Cllr. Sian Edwards agreed to contact G. L. Jones regarding the equipment that they had installed there. Agenda next month.
D   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that work to cut 100m overgrowth will be carried out on public footpath no. 47 near Glanrhos during this month. The Clerk had already forwarded this e-mail to Members.
E   North Wales Police

Received an e-mail from the Wales Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) together with a copy of the Police and Crime Plan for North Wales for Council’s information. The Clerk had already forwarded this e-mail to Members.
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F   Linda Paganuzzi

Received an e-mail from the above with regards to her concern with defibrillators in the area and the Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail last Saturday from the above asking to speak at tonight’s meeting and she had informed her that she would have to give 7 days notice if she wanted to address the Council. Ms Paganuzzi wanted answers to the following questions:-

1. Ownership.  Who is responsible for maintenance?  The devices have batteries and pads which require replacement if they go out of date and replenishment when used. 

              Salt and sandy air causes corrosion which can mean it is impossible to open the cabinet or can render the       
              device unusable. Also the cost of maintenance: is funding available?

2.  Registering all of the defibrillators with The Circuit, which is the app developed by the British Heart Foundation. Anyone searching for a defibrillator (whether a local person or a visitor) can quickly find the location of the nearest 10 devices using the app.
3. Training: it would be extremely beneficial to hold training sessions for all members of the community to have the opportunity to attend, including children, to know how to open the cabinet and use the machine.
The Clerk stated that she had sent the following reply as regards to the defibrillators  owned by the Community Council

For your information the Community Council own two defibrillators one in the village by Smithy Garage and the other one in Talybont near the public toilets and are responsible for their maintenance and today both have been serviced by the Welsh Ambulance and new batteries installed in both and the pads will  be installed when required. Both these defibrillators are registered as required with The Circuit and notification is received when it is time to check the defibrillators. There was an issue with the one by Smithy Garage last week and this would have been resolved then if the person who took the defibrillator away from the cabinet had not done so and as stated by the Welsh Ambulance by doing this matters were made worse. As far as the Community Council are aware the various camp sites around both villages have defibrillators of their own but these are run and maintained privately by the camp sites themselves.
A further e-mail was received from Ms Paganuzzi askng the following questions and wanted answers before the end of this week if she was not present at the meeting:-

1. I am particularly interested to know if the Community Council will consider allowing some support for training members of the local community to find and use our defibrillators. 
2. Also funding for the promotion of defibrillator locations around our area on posters in the notice board cabinets, in local shops, businesses and key locations around our villages.  This would be vital to encourage awareness of anyone who doesn't have knowledge of The Circuit or the locality (visitors) and would include those not owned by the Community Council, but available for public use locally.
The Council Members were not at all happy that a member of the public had taken the defibrillator by Smithy Garage from the cabinet and he had no right to do this and it was agreed that the Clerk asks Welsh Ambulance to get the code changed as nobody can gain access into the cabinet unless they contact Welsh Ambulance first. The Clerk reported further that she had contacted Welsh Ambulance regarrding holding a training session on how to use a defibrillator and had been informed that they are willing to hold a training session that is known as a CPR and defibrillator awarness course and is run by the Welsh Ambulance. It was agreed to put the matter on next month’s agenda so as to discuss it further.
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3.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £8,091.91 in the current account and  £55,726.70 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting
Mrs Annwen Hughes       -   £273.06 (wages) + £116.40 costs = £389.46 
Play Inspection Company - £170.40 – inspection of the play park

Mantell Gwynedd              -   £10.00  -  membership for the year

Tomos Hughes                   - £258.00   -  new batteries for the 2 defibs
The above payments were processesed by Cllr. John Ceri Evans and Cllr. Edward Williams approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
Pritchard & Griffiths - £247.00 – burial of the late Mrs Olwen Telfer (ashes)

Applications for financial contribution (up to 22.2.25)

Cylch Meithrin y Gromlech                -  £2,000
Friends of Dyffryn Ardudwy School   - £1,500

Football Club                                          - £1,500

Meirionnydd YFC – It was agreed not to give a donation but instead give a donation to Ardudwy YFC when an application letter is received.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £156.60 - translation services 
The Treasurer reported further that she had asked Ms Luned Fon Jones from the Finance Department, Gwynedd Council if she would be willing to act as the Council’s Interal Auditor again this year and that she had agreed to this. 
3.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS
It was made known that there are moles in the public cemetery and in the play park.

Concern was voiced that the footpath near the Ysgethin Inn has still not been repaired.

It was made known that the post box by Penrhiw estate had been taken away due to lack of use.

It was reported that several complaints had been received regardng the state of Castell Coch and it was decided to contact the National Park Office regarding this matter.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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